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MATERIALS AVAILABLE FOR EVALUATION 

1. Letter from Mr. Robert Vitale of Midwest Industrial Supply, Inc. (Midwest) to 
Ms. Tam M. Doduc of the ARB’s Office of Environmental Technology 
requesting a determination of eligibility for the ARB Equipment Precertification 
Program, October 16, 1998. 

2. Memorandum from Mr. Tom Scheffelin of the Cal/EPA Office of 
Environmental Technology to Mr. Richard Corey of the ARB confirming that 
the ARB had received the Eligibility Request forms from Midwest, October 16, 
1998. 

3. Memorandum from Mr. Tom Scheffelin of the Cal/EPA Office of 
Environmental Technology to Mr. Richard Corey of the ARB transmitting the 
literature and reports from Midwest, October 26, 1998. 

4. Memorandum from Ms. Tam Doduc of the Cal/EPA Office of Environmental 
Technology to Mr. Richard Corey of the ARB providing supplemental 
information for Midwest’s eligibility request, July 29, 1999. 

5. Letter from Ms. Tam Doduc of the Cal/EPA, Office of Environmental 
Technology to Mr. Todd Hawkins of Midwest indicating that Midwest is eligible 
to participate in the California Environmental Technology Certification 
Program, September 16, 1999. 

6. Letter from Ms. Tam Doduc of the Cal/EPA Office of Environmental 
Technology to Mr. Todd Hawkins of Midwest providing an application for 
certification, April 5, 2000. 

7. Letter from Ms. Tam Doduc of the Cal/EPA Office of Environmental 
Technology to Mr. Robert Vitale of Midwest providing the application for 
certification, May 19, 2000. 

8. Memorandum from Ms. Tam Doduc of the Cal/EPA Office of Environmental 
Technology to Mr. Richard Corey of the ARB transmitting a completed 
application for Precertification and an application fee from Midwest, 
August 31, 2000. 

9. Letter from Ms. Tam Doduc of the Cal/EPA Office of Environmental 
Technology to Mr. Todd Hawkins of Midwest requesting additional information 
to continue the evaluation, October 11, 2000. 

10.Letter from Mr. Raymond E. Menebroker of the ARB to Mr. Todd Hawkins of 
Midwest confirming that the ARB had received its application package and 
application fee, and that the application was sufficiently complete, 
October 19, 2000. 
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11.Electronic mail transmittal from Ms. Cheryl Detloff of Midwest to Mr. Hafizur 
Chowdhury of the ARB providing the vehicle counts and Soil-Sement® 

application rate, March 13, 2001. 

12.Letter from Mr. Hafizur Chowdhury of the ARB to Mr. Keith Goodrich 
documenting the staff site visit to observe an unpaved wet weather disposal 
pad-area that had been treated with Soil-Sement®, October 25, 2001. 

13.Letter from Mr. Robert Vitale of Midwest to Ms. Kitty Martin of the ARB 
confirming that Midwest has the ownership and manufacturing rights for 
Soil-Sement®, October 25, 2001. 

14.Memorandum from Mr. Bryan Brock of the State Water Resources Control 
Board to Mr. Michael Tollstrup of the ARB indicating that his agency did not 
have any concerns with the ARB’s intent to Precertify Soil-Sement®, 
November 19, 2001. 

15.Letter from Ms. Cheryl Detloff of Midwest to Mr. Hafizur Chowdhury of the 
ARB transmitting the final claim language of Soil-Sement®, analytical test 
report from Tri-State Laboratiries, copies of the U.S. EPA Methods 340.2 and 
4500, and drawings of Fields Road study site, January 16, 2002. 

16.Gillies, J., et al. “Long-Term Efficiencies of Dust Suppressants to Reduce 
PM10 Emissions from Unpaved Roads”. Journal of the Air and Waste 
Management Association 49 (January 1999): 3-16. 

17.South Coast Air Quality Management District.  Rule 403 Implementation 
Handbook. 1999. 

18.United States Environmental Protection Agency Air and Energy Engineering 
Research Laboratory. Evaluation of the Effectiveness of Chemical Dust 
Suppressants on Unpaved Roads. (EPA-600/2-87-102). 1987. 

19.California Air Resources Board, Stationary Source Division, The Identification 
of Federal Hazardous Air Pollutants as Toxic Air Contaminant,  April 1993. 

20.California Air Resources Board, Stationary Source, Update to the Toxic Air 
Contaminant List, December 1999. 

21.Memorandum from Mr. Greg Williams of the Department of Toxic Substances 
Control, Office of Pollution Prevention and Technology Development to Ms. 
Kitty Martin of the ARB indicating that his agency did not have any concerns 
with the ARB’s intent to Precertify Soil-Sement®, April 10, 2002. 
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